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We started with another spider shot showing the wedge of 2140 at the south baulk, then 2144 (fill below the reed mat 2141) then 2139 foundation then 2143 (cobble pavement) which petered out at the north end where some pot sherds lay. After the spider shot, I had Musa use a big pick to cut into 2144 but within 10cm he hit yet another reed mat, which we named as new locus 2145. We cleaned up for a picture and took elevations. I had Musa cut down the tiny wedge of 2140 to the level of the reed mat and sure enough, the reed extends to the south baulk, and probably into the  baulk. I had him shave the excess soil off of the south edge of 2139 below the top layer of cobbles, and exposed a total of 3 main courses of cobbles in the foundation; this is to say that there are two courses of relatively tightly laid 10-20cm cobbles supporting the top course of stones which at the southern edge are approximately 20-30cm in diameter (the only gigantic stones are at the extreme north edge of 2139).  I then had Hamdullah scrape the south baulk and clean up for pictures of 2145 as well as in preparation for baulk drawing later this afternoon. 
We also lifted all the flat-lying cooking-pot sherds from 2143 and bagged them up with all the other pottery that came from removing L2143 (in retrospect, we should have kept the flat lying sherds separated from the other sherds of the locus, but we tried to keep fragments that go together in individual bags for reconstruction/consolidation). We first picked out the cobbles with our trowel points in order to prepare to screen the soil of 2143.  A large hunk of plaster came up – this hunk was visible in the spider shot (I collected as much of the plaster as possible and took it to the lab in tinfoil). After lifting the cobbles out of the pavement, I had the workers screen all of the soil of 2143 on a ¼ inch screen. We came up with lots of bone and potsherd bits, but very little flint flakes and no gold, diamonds, etc.  Underneath the soil matrix of 2143 lies yet another stone pavement (named as new locus 2146)—this time constructed primarily of tiny pebbles scattered evenly across the area and sometimes in greater density than in other areas. We found this pavement accidentally when Hamdullah chopped into the soil with a hand pick and he hit a patch of soft soil filled with scads of pebbles. There is a small area of cobbles of size 8-10cm accompanied by one large body sherd with fingernail impression on it; this distinct patch lies in the north west corner of this new pebble pavement. The pebbles had larger pebbles which might be considered small cobbles (5-6cm) at the southern portion of the pavement. This pavement L2146 runs up to and touches (perhaps running underneath?) the mud brick layer supporting the lower courses of L2139 stone foundation. As the workday came to a close, I had the workers articulate the stones of 2146 and finish preparing the south baulk for drawing. The plan was to cut a 1m wide probe into the stones of 2146 to see how far they go down, what lies below them, and how deep the foundation 2139 really runs, but I did not move fast enough to accomplish this today and will either leave this task to someone taking over A2 when I leave, or the question of where the true base of 2139 lies will go unanswered this season.  
